
 
 
 
Good morning Chairman, Chancellor, Trustees 
 
Spring faculty returned to work on Monday, January 10, 2011.  Registration is 
currently in process.  Our office is working diligently to ensure that full-time courses 
are covered and that student support services are available on day 1.  Classes begin 
January 18, 2011, Chancellor Hyman stated that 10 new advisors and 120 new tutors 
will be in place on the first day of classes.  AVC’s Mike Davis, Cynthia Armster, 
Lizzette Richardson in credit, workforce, & AE courses have worked to develop a 
training session based on the goals and efforts of reinvention and student success 
which will take place on January 13-14, 2011. 

 
In addition, on Thursday, January 13, 2011 we will have a shift & share meeting 
among the colleges to share faculty resources in order to cover classes.  This 
continues to promote the concept of oneness among our colleges. 
 
A new Executive Director of Nursing, Dr. Debra Gurney joined the Academic Affairs 
team.  
 
Also, I am pleased to be able to serve as a co-advisor for the program portfolio and 
remediation committee with President Jose Aybar, President Ghingo Brooks, and 
Vice Chancellor Mike Daigler. 
 
I will be working with Vice Chancellor Alvin Bisarya to ensure that all faculty 
stakeholder groups are involved as we communicate our reinvention efforts. 
 
That concludes my report.   
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